
 

Newsletter 

Friday 26th September 2025  

Weekly School Attendance 83% / Best Class Attendance: Year 5 (92%)  

Welsh Phrase of the week: Ga I help os gwelwch yn dda? (Can I have help please?)  

Cei, wrth gwrs (Yes, of course) 
 
 
 
Navigating Through Time 

The Canal & River Trust have been working with local schools on an Art Project which will form part 

of the ’Navigating Through Time’ Pontcysyllte Aqueduct and Canal World Heritage Site project.  Year 6 

pupils are attending a Celebration Parade at Trevor Basin today.  There is a Festival organised by The 

Canal and River Trust this weekend, including storytelling, guided walks, creative learning, street 

performers, poetry, art, boats, artisan markets, and more.  For more information please visit 
Navigating Through Time (www.navigatingthroughtime.org.uk) 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TAC Drop-in 

The TAC Team are offering a drop in session on Tuesday, 30th September to offer support to 

families.  This can be to support families/children with ALN, any financial or housing issues.  Please 

phone the school office to arrange a time. 
 
Parent Governor Vacancy 

We have a vacancy on our Governing Body for a Parent Governor.  If you are interested in becoming 

more involved in the school, please speak to the school office.  This voluntary role involves attending 

meetings and learning more about running the school and the education offered to our pupils.  
 
Children’s Illness/Absence Reminder 

A reminder that it is the parent’s/carer’s responsibility to report a pupil absence by 9:15 am on the 

morning of the absence. 
 
Year 6 Secondary School Application 

Online applications are now open for secondary school choices.  You can apply online using the online 

admission service at www.wrexham.gov.uk.  Alternatively you can make a paper application and return 

it to the Local Authority, please contact the Admissions Officer for further information on 01978 

298991/Email: admissions@wrexham.gov.uk.  Closing date for applications 3 November 2025.   
 
Ysgol Rhiwabon Open Evening 

A reminder that Ysgol Rhiwabon are holding an Open Evening next Thursday, 2nd October, 6:00-8:00 

pm. 
 
 

https://www.navigatingthroughtime.org.uk/
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Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Frances  Year 3 – Charlie 

Reception – Kyro  Year 4 – Annabelle 

Year 1 – Oliver  Year 5 – Olive 

Year 2 – Hunter  Year 6 – Nylah 
 
 

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Harry   Blwyddyn 3 – Isla 

Derbyn/Reception – Torvi  Blwyddyn 4 – Amelia 

Blwyddyn 1 – Thomas   Blwyddyn 5 – Esmae 

Blwyddyn 2 – Archer   Blwyddyn 6 – Willow 

 

Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Carter  Year 3 – Layla 

Reception – Lyla  Year 4 – Maya 

Year 1 – Kiara   Year 5 – Jacob 

Year 2 – Alanna  Year 6 – Oliver 

 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  
 


